

## **Carnoustie Community Council 24/2/25**

**Attendance** – Pamela Manley, John Davidson, David Rorie, John Roberts, Jan Scott, Natalie Ross, Hong Jang

**Apologies** – Shirley Inglis, Rosie Munro, Chris Clark, Itizar Cores

**Councillors** – Cllr Brian Boyd

**Visitors** – Jen Taylor

### **Previous minutes**

### **Update to minutes**

Did not meet with CC – councillors did not meet, planned to meet and did so today.

### **Carnoustie Gala Committee**

9 members at present and want to help and work together. Part of the issues is that the Gala committee now problems in the summer with road closures.

Formal agreement that we will support.

*Action: Ken Naylor to reissue cheque to Carnoustie Gala Committee and send to 34 Brown Street to Gala treasurer. Or Ken write and give to Pamela who will then send to Gala Treasurer*

*Natalie – and Gala committee to chat about police are supporting the Gala in July this year.*

*Action – Chris to bring Citizens of the year details to next meeting as we – need contact for gala day*

### **Councillors**

Meeting today with Network rail and was positive and reluctance to replace the bridge and electrification of the line. Given photographs of a flow bridge (£750,000 council share).

There is to be a Feasibility study of 2 years on under passes and the bridge before moving forward.

Budget on Thursday – 3 budgets to consider, SNP and 2 other options.

Issues surrounding Carlogie School entrance and the need for speed hump at the gate

*Action - Can we see the engagement plan for the railway crossing as this is about the land use and movement across the railway.*

*How many people were engaged with the council's budget proposals?*

*Can you get black bags to David for beach cleans.*

*Contacts department on the speed bumps at the school.*

#### Barry Community group Update

Invite Ravensby park gardens and Corbie drive to be part of the Barry group. Plan an information drop, social event and then a litter pick.

*Action: Jan to contact David about litter pick equipment and arrange pick up. Jan to send detail of social event so that insurance.*

#### **Community update**

Community council action plan meeting was on 27 January and next meeting is on 5 March in Angus House.

CC are wondering what has happened with Community Development Conference feedback /evaluation and Angus Rural Partnership.

Consultation is with the statutory body and other community involvement comes to Community Development Trust (CDT).

*Action:*

*Hong = why is the first port of call is the development trust not community council, and need clear communication lines and how we can do that?*

*Hong = How can we talk to Carnoustie Community Development Trust?*

*Hong & Natalie = How we find out what comes from the Community development conference – Hong and Angus Voluntary Action.*

CC - Community council expressed unhappiness in date of organisation for group of CC meeting .

### **Local Place Plan (LPP)**

Easthaven & Barry are putting in place LPP.

Is our plan will have to be in place by December?

Applications and developments of Carnoustie will happen without a LPP. Community campuses etc have happened elsewhere due to having a plan in place.

Flood plan just produced and implications to golf course and railway lines?

*Action – Meeting – Wednesday/Thursday 18/19th March? Golf links – PM contact Craig about booking room and Chris for website and fb promotion. Send details to Jan to advertise.*

### **Finance**

Report received on 24/2/25.

Junior cheque is not banked

The meeting agreed donations for the posters on the railings at the Kinloch site should all go the Events Account as this group maintain the site, clear litter, trim the trees etc. And donors understand the cash funds events.

*Action – David to contact Ken re donations given so far.*

### **Fairy steps**

Work ongoing and work for bridge has started .

### **Planning**

See reports

### **CC collective Action Plan**

Done

## **Police**

Report received

## **Events**

Christmas group met, and gala table

Times -

Action – John to sort beach clean time slots.

## **Correspondence**

5/3/25 - email in your inbox today

Resilience meeting 27 March – Forfar Fire Station

*Action – John Roberts = can you go?*